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EPFL POSITION ON FIFA WORLD CUP QATAR 2022

* The EPFL is very disappointed with the outcome and final decision of the FIFA ExCo to
stage the World Cup in November/December 2022. This is seriously damaging the European
Leagues both from a sporting and financial standpoint.

+ This decision raises serious questions about the motivations of many involved in the decision
making process and further demonstrate the lack of good governance within international
football governing bodies which are not taking into consideration the interests of the whole
football family but solely those of their member associations.

* The Leagues are the ones directly impacted by this FIFA’s decision. It is unthinkable that
the Leagues are not part of the decision making structure concerning competitions’ calendar
which is one of their core competences.

* The EPFL has the responsibility to protect the interest of all clubs including those that do
not release players for the national associations’ competitions.

» There is still a great deal of work to be done seeking to lessen the very severe damage that
this decision causes. In particular the need to tackle several issues such as the international
match calendar 2018-2022, the leagues’ ability to continue playing their domestic
competitions during the world cup as an option, the contractual agreement between clubs
and players during such period and the impact on the Leagues’ commercial interests, among
others.

« Taking into consideration all these reasons, the EPFL is ready to support any legal actions
that individual leagues may undertake in this respect in the near future.



